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Thank you for your request of 11 January 2023, made under the Official Information Act 
1982. You requested: 

1) I would like to request a list of any: advisory, governance, ethics, or other 
boards, committees, groups, panels, or other mechanisms that provide advice 
on the policy for and use of artificial intelligence, data science, algorithms, 
automation, digital technologies, innovation, emerging technologies, or similar 
areas managed or contracted by IRD, whether they are comprised of internal 
employees or external members, and  

2) a list of the members (with affiliations) of each group. Contact details are not 
required.  

We contacted you on 9 February 2023 to clarify your request. You advised that you are 
interested in understanding which groups monitor and decide on the use of artificial 
intelligence (AI), automation and other digital technologies (not including operating 
systems), and the roles within these groups. You also requested information on whether 
the members of these groups are internal or external.  

The following internal functions and groups have collective responsibilities to review, 
discuss and make recommendations in relation to AI and algorithmic design decisions and 
deployments: 

• Data Information Governance Authority (governance forum) 
• Technology Architecture and Innovation Capability 
• Centre for Enterprise Data, Analytics (functional group) 
• Technical Design Authority (authorising group) 
• Analytics and Reporting Working Group (governance forum) 

The information you have requested is provided in the Appendix, outlining the information 
governance hierarchy at Inland Revenue and a list of the members within the above 
groups. All members are employees of Inland Revenue except where stated.  

Inland Revenue practitioners also participate and contributes to cross agency groups and 
forums within Stats NZ where there is a primary stewardship responsibility across the data 
system for the use of ethical AI.  

Publishing of OIA response 

Please note that Inland Revenue regularly publishes responses to requests that may be of 
interest to the wider public on its website. We consider that this response is of public 
interest so will publish this response in due course. Your personal details, or any 
information that would identify you, will be removed before it is published. 

Thank you for your request. I trust that the information provided is of assistance to you. 
 
Ngā mihi  

Tina MacLean 
Intelligence Leader – Data  
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